

OFFICE OF THE BRONX BOROUGH PRESIDENT

THE BRONX COUNTY BUILDING 851 GRAND CONCOURSE BRONX, NEW YORK 10451

VANESSA L. GIBSON BOROUGH PRESIDENT TEL. 718-590-3500 FAX. 718-590-3537 E-MAIL: vgibson@bronxbp.nyc.gov

September 20, 2023

Hon. Adrienne Adams Speaker New York City Council City Hall New York, NY 10007

Dear Speaker Adams:

Pursuant to Section 192 of the New York City Charter, I hereby nominate and request the Council's advice and consent for Orlando Marin to service as a member of the NYC City Planning Commission for an appointment to a 5-year term which began on June 30, 2020, and expires on June 30, 2025.

I believe that Mr. Marin is qualified to continue his work as a member of the City Planning Commission, as he has represented the Bronx in a professional manner, has worked cooperatively with our office and has diligently carried out his responsibilities as a member of the City Planning Commission.

Please feel free to reach out to me or Thomas Lucania, my Senior Advisor at 347-463-8433, if you should have any questions or need any additional information to move this nomination forward.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Bronx Borough President